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INT. NO. 195-A:                                   
By: Council Members Martinez, Dilan, Reyna, Sanders, Jackson and Lopez; also Council Member Stewart

TITLE:
To amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the creation of an advisory board of drivers. 

ADMINISTRATIVE CODE:
Amends sections 19-520 by adding thereto a new subdivision (f).

INTRODUCTION


On February 27, 2003, the Committee on Transportation, chaired by Council Member John Liu, will hold a hearing on Int. No. 195-A.  Int. No. 195-A would amend section 19-520 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York by adding thereto a new subdivision (f).  The Committee on Transportation held a first hearing on this bill on June 20, 2002 at which considerable testimony was received, including that of Taxi and Limousine Commission (TLC) Chairman Matthew Daus and other interested parties.

BACKGROUND


Section 19-520 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York establishes several advisory boards to the Taxi and Limousine Commission.  Int. No. 195-A would create a new advisory board to the TLC relating to the concerns and issues confronted by drivers licensed by the TLC.  This driver’s advisory board would be created by adding a new subdivision (f) to section 19-520.


Int. No. 195-A is meant to provide an official forum to which drivers may bring issues and complaints relating to their capacities as TLC-licensed drivers.  The board would be charged with advising the TLC, specifically, on “matters of safety, conditions of work and the fair enforcement of laws and rules governing drivers licensed by the commission and to examine complaints about these matters...”   This driver’s advisory board is intended to advise the TLC with regard to all matters directly affecting TLC-licensed drivers, including detecting trends and common driver experiences that may indicate a need to revise and/or reform existing laws or rules relating to such drivers.


Int. No. 195-A specifies that the board shall consist of fifteen members, a majority of whom shall be the drivers of vehicles regulated by the TLC.  The balance of the board’s membership is to include members of the public, owners, organizations which advocate for drivers, as well as governmental agencies that enforce TLC rules.  Advisory board members are to be appointed to two-year terms as follows: two by the delegation of City Council Members from each borough and five by the Mayor.


Finally, it should be noted that Int. No. 195 was amended in order to correct the section numbering.  The enactment clause was originally erroneously numbered as “§3”.  The amended version of the bill, Int. No. 195-A, corrects this and designates the enactment clause as “§2”. 
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